
 COUNCIL MEETING

APRIL 19, 2017
     WEDNESDAY
The Council of the Town of Monon met for a regular meeting on Wednesday, April 19, 2017 at 

5:30 pm at the Monon Town Hall.  Members present were Ken Hickman, Kirk Quasebarth and Stacy Selagy.  Also present were Clerk–Treasurer Tim Brown, Superintendent Tony Rodgers, President Rosemary Cooley, VP Dave Stimmel, Attorney Dow Dellinger and Marshal Roger Young.

-No one was absent.  *Member Kirk Quasebarth was a little late. 

President Rosemary Cooley started the meeting and @ 5:29 pm led everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance followed by a moment-of-silence.


MINUTES, PAYROLL, BILLS & CLAIMS:
Dave Stimmel made the motion to accept the minutes of the (regular meeting) on April 5, 2017.  
Stacy Selagy seconded the motion of the minutes.  The motion carried.

Ken Hickman then made the motion to accept all of the bills – claims – payroll as presented.
Dave Stimmel seconded the motion.
Motion carried.  
Claims totaled $115,655.50

VISITORS: … Jon Borgers from Wessler Engineering was present.  Jon was here again to talk about what our options are for getting “storm water out of our sewer system.”   VP Stimmel started a discussion about how much water gets into the system from each property from their lateral sewer line. Per Jon this probably adds a lot of water to the system but our best bet would be to just do some lining of the lines first.   Jon explained that the grant amount we can get is probably between $500k and $800k.   Our part of the grant payment would be at the most 20% which equals $160,000.
Stacy Selagy made the motion that we try to get the grant available through KIRPC for $800,00 +/-.
Kirk Quasebarth seconded the motion.   The motion carried.
Zac Summer, resident was present.   His subject again was about “speed bumps” needed in his alley area.  Marshal Young said that he had Purdue University install 2 speed sensors in that alley for over a week.   The sensors tracked average speeds from both directions.  The speed limit is 10 MPH and some of the averages were higher.   A lot of this traffic is associated with a church that is located 3 doors south of town hall.  Most of the traffic from this church uses this alley.  *Member Quasebarth said that he would talk to a high school employee that is a church member to see if she can talk to the pastor about this problem and maybe he can discuss it with the congregation.  Marshal Young will also try to do more patrolling in the area.   
PARK ISSUES...  President Cooley had a short meeting with the Park Board and other interested parties after our  April 5th  meeting.  The board president is Paul Neuuman who is serving a 1 year term.   Cory Haynes is the vice president serving a 2 year term.  Candy Melton is the board secretary serving a 3 year term and Jack Reindt is a member serving a 4 year term.   *Their first official meeting will be Monday, May 1, 2017 at 7:00 pm.   **Rosemary also stated that the Park looked really nice for the Easter egg hunt last weekend.  Superintendent Rodgers  added a couple of items.  First, several small concrete pads have been poured at the park for the new metal trash cans to be put on.   Second, the south bathroom lift station needs replaced.  Third, some of the mulch from the recent town stump grinding may be used on the south, dirt path.   Fourth, the girls softball restroom needs its toilet and lift station fixed.   Also Tony is ordering special playground mulch for around the kid's area and Park Caretaker Kim is having the white pylons painted & more baseball diamond ag lime has been ordered. 

SUMP PUMP INSPECTIONS & SEWER BAN INFO...  This is still a work-in-progress.  Tony stated since a lot of other areas have been worked on here lately not many inspections have taken place.

PROPERTY (YARD) CLEAN-UP...  1. Marshal Young is starting to issue “red cards” for non-mowing of yards.   2. A property on north Holly Street needs some attention.   3. Roger will be “tagging” more abandoned type vehicles here shortly.   4. The Trosper house on Brook Street is now in its 90 day notice period.  *There may be someone at the property once a month.  Roger will try to catch them to discuss the house's bad condition.

EAST 4TH STREET PROPERTY...NOT ANNEXED.    Attorney Dellinger is working on this issue.   Rules were changed in 2015 about annexations so Dow has to do more digging on the subject.   Hopefully he will have all of the preliminary paperwork ready to go in a couple of weeks.

BUDGET CIRCUIT BREAKER AMOUNTS FOR 2017... The annual amounts were sent to all county financial units last week.  For the increases we had for this year our total number was only $200 more.
FLOWER WATERING FOR 2017... After a brief discussion...
Kirk Quasebarth made the motion that Hannah Young be hired to water the flowers at the same pay rate as last year.
Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried. 

Superintendent Tony Rodgers...   1.Tony noted that the large IDEM report from our water inspection has been scanned in and sent to the state. *This was one of the largest reports that the utilities have ever had to fill out.   2. Two 10 MPH signs have been installed in the alley north of Town Hall.   3. Tony presented the price on movable speed bumps.   4. Well #4 has been removed at the well fields and is being repaired. *In conjunction with this the other well did not operate correctly and there was low water pressure this morning.  **Member Selagy asked since there was low pressure, how close was the town on declaring a “water boil order.”  Tony stated that we operate at 40 PSI and if it drops below 20 PSI we have to boil.   The pressure just dropped to 32 PSI.    5. The elementary school also had water trouble the day before because there was a check valve being installed and things didn't go correctly.   6. Repairs at the wastewater treatment plant on some valves, a fine screen device and the wasting beds are being performed.   

1.

2.


7. Member Hickman commented that the street sweeping looked good.   8. The Monroe Street water line repair project has started.   9. Town & Country Paving has started doing some paving.    10. The town boys have also begun doing “cold patching” on street check holes.   11. Tony will try to purchase a program for his phone that tells him if there are water problems.   12. Tony may look into some cost saving in switching our gas chloride at the water plant into ”liquid” chloride.  13. This info just arrived...a water leak has just occurred on Oak Street.  

Marshal Roger Young...  1. Bar owner Eric Rodin presented paperwork for Roger to sign about shutting down part of 4th Street for a party this next Saturday.  This is for an event to raise money for the 2 boys that passed away in a car wreck a couple of weeks ago.  *The council thought that raising money is good but not this event.  **The paperwork was not approved by the Council.   2. Deputy Lanoue is at “rifle training school” this week.   3. The patrol vehicle has been repaired and it is back is service.   4. The new patrol vehicle should be delivered soon. 


Clerk Tim Brown... 1. The AC unit at the Civic Center needs repaired and may need replaced next year.  
The boilers also 
need replace.   Where will this money come from???   2. We need to think about what project we can do for our ADA work 
this year.  Someone mentioned that there may be ADA picnic tables that we could get.  We will check it out.   3.The stump 
grinding of 40 stumps throughout the town has been completed.   4. The town gave the North White yearbook staff a donation 
of $30.   5. There is going 
to be a new(er) trailer going back into the 511 Race Street lot.  County building inspector Jacob 
Garling was present and he said that the footers for the trailer were okay. 


Member Kirk Quasebarth... Kirk talked about Park problems.  We need to do something with the existing big diamond 
scoreboard, press box window & the outfield lights.  


After a short discussion...


Ken Hickman made a motion to get a new scoreboard & fix the window (+) get estimates on fixing the lights. 

Dave Stimmel seconded the motion.  *There were 3 yes votes & Member Selagy abstained from voting.    **The motion 
carried.
President Cooley stated she will get with all of the Park Board members to tell them what is going on and to also see 
if they all agreed with this.  Kirk also brought up the need to work on the dugouts.    


President Cooley... stated that there was a sewer-back up at the Methodist Church.  This has been taken care of.  On the topic 
of drainage, Rosemary wants to get a hold of the ditch / drainage board at the Courthouse to see when our south ditch can 
be cleaned out.   


 VP Dave Stimmel... 1. Dave brought up again the subject of SPEED BUMPS.  Attorney Dellinger stated that NO resident 
can install their own speed bump plus due to the liability of the bumps more signs need to be installed plus the installing of 
the bumps must be advertised in the local paper.   *The Council then decided that the temporary, gravel bump that was 
installed must come out soon.   2. Dave then brought up the subject about the RV that is parked on gravel in the yard at the 
500 Holly Street address (+) the property could use some clean-up.  Dave found a part in the Ordinance Book stating 
that this not allowed.  Dave will contact the owner of the property to see if he would like to speak on the subject at an 
upcoming meeting.   Member Hickman gave some other thoughts on the issue.     


Stacy Selagy made the motion to adjourn the meeting.


Ken Hickman seconded the motion.   The motion carried.


The meeting adjourned at 7:30 pm.
**Our next regular meeting will be on WEDNESDAY, MAY 3, 2017 @ 6:00PM in Town Hall.
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